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Read Receipt Now Included on All Electronic Notices Sent to 
Bail Agents and Insurers, Effective April 1, 2018

During the 2017 Session of the Nevada Legislature, Assembly Bill 38 amended the Jaw 

relating to the electronic transmission of notices relating to bond forfeitures. The Jaw provides 

that "every bail agent and insurer authorized to write surety in this State and every subsidiary 

corporation of such an insurer shall maintain a means of receiving electronic transmissions and 

shall receive electronic transmissions made pursuant to NRS 178.502, 178.508 and 178.514." 

On October 1, 2017, the Las Vegas Justice Court began sending notices electronically to 

all bail agents and insurers using the e-mail address on file with the Eighth Judicial District 

Court.  

Assembly Bill 38 also requires that "[o]n and after April 1, 2018, a bail agent or insurer 

authorized to write surety in this State and every subsidiary corporation of such an insurer may 

receive a notice pursuant to NRS 178.502, 178.508 or 178.514 by mail only pursuant to a court 

order issued upon request by the bail agent or insurer for good cause shown."  

Please be advised that any e-mails from the Las Vegas Justice Court will be sent from the 

following unmonitored e-mail address: LVJCReports@ClarkCountyNV.gov. 

 Note: It may be necessary to adjust your spam filters in order to ensure that e-mails from

this address do not go into your junk-mail folder.

It will be necessary for the bail agent and insurer to verify that the e-mail was received.

This is done by way of a two-step process: 

(1) Clicking on the provided link which will open a delivery receipt email to the Court.

(2) Click "SEND.”

If the Court's notice is not acknowledged as "received" within a 3-day time period, the

Court will contact the bond company or insurer to verify that the Court's notice was received. If 

it was, the Court will request that an acknowledgement be e-mailed to the Court.  

If you have any questions, please contact Criminal Division Administrator Anna Vasquez 

at (702) 671-3465. 
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